
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: October 26, 2022 

PRESENTER: Jerry Jones, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Award of Contract for the Vineland Ave. Rehabilitation - California to Kearney, Federal 
Project No. STPL-5291(029) to Cal Valley Construction, Inc. 

RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt the resolution awarding the contract for the 
Vineland Ave. Rehabilitation - California to Kearney, Federal Project No. STPL-5291(029) to Cal 
Valley Construction, Inc. in the amount of $570,211.00 and authorize the City Manager to sign the 
contract. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The Vineland Ave. Rehabilitation, Federal Project No. STPL-5291(029), will consist of the 
rehabilitation of the existing pavement on Vineland Avenue from California Avenue to Kearney 
Boulevard. The pavement rehabilitation will consist of the following: 1) areas with pavement 
structure failure will be dug out and reconstructed; 2) areas where the pavement surface is showing 
significant cracking and weathering will be ground and overlaid with a new pavement layer; 3) the 
entire pavement surface within the Project limits will receive a slurry seal to preserve the 
pavement. In addition, the Project scope will include the reconstruction of the existing pavement on 
12th Street from California Avenue to D Street. The Project will also include the replacement or 
construction of various concrete improvements where they are currently damaged or non-
compliant with ADA accessibility guidelines.  

 

The Project was advertised and bids were received from six contractors on Wednesday, October 12, 
2022 and the results are as follows: 

 

Contractor Base Bid 

Cal Valley Construction, Inc. $570,211.00 

Emmett Valley Construction $583,968.00 

Avison Construction, Inc. $606,425.00 

Bush Engineering, Inc. $636,866.00 

R.J. Berry Jr., Inc. $650,148.00 

Dawson-Mauldin, LLC $780,220.20 

  

Engineer’s Estimate $579,915.00 



 

Staff has reviewed the bid submitted by Cal Valley Construction, Inc., along with information 
regarding their previous work experience.  Based on review, Staff has determined the bid received 
to be responsive and Cal Valley Construction, Inc. to be a responsible contractor. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The total estimated Project cost is $786,483, including design, construction, construction 
management, and contingency. The Vineland Avenue portion of the Project will be funded with 
$542,719 in Federal Surface Transportation Block Grant (STBG) funds and the required local match 
of $70,316 from Local Transportation Funds. The 12th Street portion of the Project, $173,448, is not 
eligible for STBG funding and will be funded with Local Transportation Funds. There are sufficient 
Local Transportation Funds budgeted in the FY 22/23 Budget to cover the required local match and 
the 12th Street portion of the Project. 

ATTACHMENTS:  

A. Resolution 

 

 

 

 
 


